
 

 

 

October 18, 2019 

  

 

Andrew J. O’Connell 

Administrative Law Judge 

Utilities and Transportation Commission 

621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. 

Lacey, Washington 98503 

 

 

Re: JOINT STATUS REPORT - Washington Utilities & Transportation Commission v. Peninsula 

Sanitation Service, Inc. Docket TG-190476 

 

Dear Judge O'Connell: 

 

Pursuant to your letter dated September 30, 2019 cancelling the Brief Adjudicative Proceeding and 

Requiring Status Report by October 18, 2019, Counsel for staff of the Washington Utilities & 

Transportation Commission (the “Commission”) and Peninsula Sanitation Service, Inc. (“Peninsula”) 

jointly submit the following status report. 

 

Commission staff (“Staff”) and Peninsula met on October 8, 2019 in Lacey, Washington, and have 

subsequently been working on a settlement proposal.  Both Staff and Peninsula believe these settlement 

discussions have been meaningful and have full confidence that a final settlement will be reached in 

the next two weeks.  Accordingly, Staff and Peninsula respectfully request and stipulate to a two week 

stay in filing deadlines. 

 

 
Respectfully, 

 

 

By /s/   Daniel Teimouri_ 

Daniel J. Teimouri, WSBA # 47965 

daniel.teimouri@utc.wa.gov 

Assistant Attorney General 

PO Box 40128 

Olympia, WA 98504-0128 

(360) 664-1189 

 

 

Attorneys for WUTC 

 

WILLIAMS KASTNER & GIBBS, PLLC 

 

By /s/  David W. Wiley  

David W. Wiley, WSBA #08614  

dwiley@williamskastner.com  

Blair I. Fassburg, WSBA #41207      

bfassburg@williamskastner.com  

601 Union St., Suite 4100 

Seattle, WA 98101 

(206) 628-6600 

 

Attorneys for Peninsula Sanitation Service, Inc. 
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